
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             APRIL 11, 2022        ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 3/14/22, Chris Ross, 2nd Kevin Nigh, vote 3/0.  

 

Carmony Tile: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, reports this tile is finished except for installing an animal guard 

on an outlet. There is discussion about how many connections were made, approximately 15-16 total.  

 

Clendenning Ditch: Taylor states the last update he received was that the pipe has been ordered but they couldn’t 

find a driver to deliver it.  

 

Meiks Addition: Don Parker states he had driven through Meiks Addition and feels the area is looking pretty good. 

Kevin Nigh states there is some finish grading to do but the intersection to the east always used to have standing water 

but has not since the drainage work has been completed. Chris Ross, states Norman Collings, a property owner on 

Knightstown Rd., had contacted him with concerns of standing water near his and other homes down the east side of 

the road. Chris feels this area could be considered as a next phase of drainage in the area and will look into it.  

 

Drainage Classification- Chase Yanzer: Don Parker has spoken to Chase Yanzer who had attended a Drainage 

Board meeting but is still not satisfied with the information received. Don will be following up with Mr. Yanzer.  

 

Adjourn.  

 


